
 

A meeting of the Board of Public Works was held on Thursday, March 17, 2022 at 

10:04 a.m. at the City Building, 82 Main St., Hornell, NY. 

 

PRESENT:  Mayor John Buckley, Commissioners Joseph Liberto, Waste Water 

Treatment Plant Chief Operator Richard Dunning, Water Filtration Plant Chief 

Operator Leonard Fucci, Public Works Superintendent Mitch Cornish, and City 

Clerk Melissa Logan. 

 

ALSO PRESENT 

 

ABSENT:  Commissioner Jared Zigenfus 

 

 

By: Liberto/Buckley 

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meeting, held February 10, 2022 be 

approved as read.  Carried-Ayes all (X) 

 

By: Liberto/Buckley 

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Department Heads be approved and ordered 

filed.  Carried-Ayes all (X) 

 

 

RESOLUTIONS:  

None 

 

 

By: Liberto/Buckley 

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of $407,309.66 be approved and paid as 

audited.  Carried-Ayes all (X) 

 

MISCELLANEOUS: 

• Hornell High School has asked to use the tennis courts at James Street Park 

for, both, the boys and girls tennis teams.  This request was approved. Ayes 

All. 

• Allegany/Steuben ARC has requested to use the basketball courts from 

March 28-April 18, between the hours of 4:30-6:00pm.  This request was 

approved.  Ayes All 

 

 



Rich Dunning said that the UV project kicked off last week.  Matt Higgins led the 

meeting and described the project and the requirements to the contractors that were 

there and they toured the site, as well.  The bid opening for that project is set for 

today at 2:00pm.  They had a meeting, last week, with HP Hood to discuss having 

better communication and to discuss their bill.  Jim Carney is doing well with 

training at the plant. 

 

Mitch Cornish said that the DPW is doing some clean up around town.  Trying to 

get the street sweeper out.  They are cleaning the park and around town.  Working 

on some concrete on North Church Street, handicapped ramps. 

 

Lenny Fucci said that Caleb Mitchell is learning about the plant and sampling, 

learning the terminology.  They had to do a lot of ditch digging due to the flooding 

they had a couple weeks ago.  Drainage has changed since the project. He said that 

he wants to get Caleb into the pesticide training course.  Plant is running well.  The 

polymer machines were installed this week and they had a lot of issues with the 

installation. It took three days and they had to deal with at least eight leaks. 

 

By: Liberto/Buckley 

 

RESOLVED, that there being no further business, this meeting adjourned at 

10:45a.m. 

Carried – Ayes all(X) 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

______________________________    

Melissa Logan 

City Clerk 


